
 
 
Members of the Texas Water Development Board 
P.O. Box 13231 
Austin, TX 78711-3231 
 
Dear Members of the Texas Water Development Board, 
 
I am writing to notify you of my concerns about the Draft 2007 
State Water Plan with the Texas Water Development Board. After 
taking five years and considerable taxpayer monies to update the 
2002 Plan, I am disappointed not to see more progress in moving 
Texas toward striking an appropriate balance in meeting water 
needs at a reasonable cost while also protecting our natural 
heritage.  
 
This draft Plan fails to meet it's purpose, as stated in the 
first paragraph of chapter one. Aggressive water conservation is 
not included, and it doesn't factor in savings from drought 
management. Our agricultural and natural resource needs are not 
met, and it doesn't meet water needs at a reasonable cost. This 
is truly a sore point with me! 
 
 
Not Enough Water Conservation, Too Many Reservoirs 
 
 
As the blueprint for how to meet water needs for the next 50 
years, the Plan should aggressively lead the way in water 
conservation--typically the least expensive and least 
environmentally damaging supply. The Plan still falls far short 
of realizing anywhere near the full potential of this water 
supply strategy, and therefore relies too heavily on reservoirs 
and other new projects. Texas needs to get serious about water 
conservation first, and I do not see this in the current draft 
plan 
 
Continued reliance on more infrastructure before water 
conservation has been fully exploited puts an unjustifiable 
strain on our natural resources and pocketbooks, and fails to 
meet the objectives of the water planning process.  
 
I am also opposed to your recommendation to the Legislature to 
designate a large number of unique reservoir sites. The 
implications of reservoir construction at those sites and to 
property owners in the areas proposed have not been adequately 
considered. 
 
 
 
No Drought Management 
 
 
It is astonishing that the Plan doesn't even calculate the water 



savings nor the cost savings possible by using drought 
management measures. Instead, the Plan calls for building more 
reservoirs and other projects that would only be needed to 
supply water for non-essential uses during a severe drought. 
This failure to employ drought management results in 
unacceptable costs, damage to our natural heritage, and a Plan 
that does not meet the statutory criteria for the water planning 
process.  
 
 
Costs Too Much 
 
 
The water development projects in the Plan should only be the 
very best options to meet our water needs. Instead, the $31 
billion dollar plan is an exhaustive list of projects, resulting 
in large-scale oversupply of water. For some regions, the 
recommended projects would result in more than double or triple 
the amount of water that is needed. We simply can't afford this 
"never enough" approach. The financial cost is too high, as are 
the costs to the economic activities that rely on healthy 
aquifers, rivers, and bays. In addition, this costly 
over-planning is a failure to meet the legislative directives 
for the planning process.  
 
As you finalize the 2007 Plan, I urge you to revisit the vision 
of water planning, as well as the consequences of planning in a 
way that drains our state of its finances and natural heritage. 
We can provide for the water needs of our growing population in 
a fiscally responsible way while also protecting the 
environment, but to do so, we must plan in a more conservative 
and deliberate fashion.  
 
Thank you for your careful consideration of my comments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
{name} 
 
 
 
Many also copied their legislators. 
 
{State Representative} 
{State Senator} 
 


